
CE to visit Chengdu, Chongqing and
Xi’an

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, will visit Chengdu in Sichuan
Province, Chongqing, and Xi'an in Shaanxi Province from tomorrow (September
22) to September 28. 

     Mrs Lam will lead a delegation of the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region (SAR) Government and depart for Chengdu via Shenzhen tomorrow to
attend the High-Level Meeting cum Second Plenary of the Hong Kong-Sichuan Co-
operation Conference the following day and the 2021 Pan-Pearl River Delta
Regional Co-operation Chief Executive Joint Conference on September 24.
During her stay in Chengdu, she will hold bilateral meetings with leaders of
various provinces and a region. The Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr
John Lee, and the Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Erick
Tsang Kwok-wai, will join the visit.
          
     Mrs Lam will depart on September 24 for Chongqing, where she will meet
with the leaders of the city and conduct visits. 

     She will depart for Xi'an on September 26. She will attend the closing
ceremony of the 14th National Games in the evening the next day and join the
National Games flag handover ceremony with the leaders of Guangdong Province
and the Macao SAR. The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Caspar Tsui, will also
join the Xi'an visit. 

     Mrs Lam will return to Hong Kong via Shenzhen on September 28. During
Mrs Lam and Mr Lee's absence, the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, will be
the Acting Chief Executive. Mr Lee will be the Acting Chief Executive from
his arrival in Hong Kong until the return of Mrs Lam. The Executive Council
will be on recess on September 28.

Auction of personalised vehicle
registration marks to be held on
October 3

     The Transport Department (TD) today (September 21) announced that the
next auction of personalised vehicle registration marks (PVRMs) will be held
on October 3 (Sunday) at Meeting Room N101, L1, New Wing, Hong Kong
Convention and Exhibition Centre, Wan Chai.
 
     "A total of 180 approved PVRMs will be put up for public auction. A list
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of the marks has been uploaded to the department's website, www.td.gov.hk," a
department spokesman said.
 
     The reserve price of each of these marks is $5,000. Applicants who have
paid a deposit of $5,000 should also participate in the bidding (including
the first bid at the reserve price). Otherwise, the PVRM concerned may be
sold to another bidder at the reserve price.
 
     People who wish to participate in the bidding at the auction should take
note of the following points:
 
(1) Bidders are required to produce the following documents for completion of
registration and payment procedures immediately after successful bidding:
 
(i) the identity document of the successful bidder;
(ii) the identity document of the purchaser (if the purchaser and the
successful bidder are different persons);
(iii) a copy of the Certificate of Incorporation (if the purchaser is a body
corporate); and
(iv) a crossed cheque made payable to "The Government of the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region" or "The Government of the HKSAR". For an
auctioned mark paid for by cheque, the first three working days after the
date of auction will be required for cheque clearance confirmation before
processing of the application for mark assignment can be completed.
Successful bidders may also pay through the Easy Pay System (EPS), but are
reminded to note the maximum transfer amount in the same day of the payment
card. Payment by post-dated cheque, cash, credit card or other methods will
not be accepted.
 
(2) Purchasers must make payment of the purchase price through EPS or by
crossed cheque and complete the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM immediately after
the bidding. Subsequent alteration of the particulars in the Memorandum will
not be permitted.
 
(3) A PVRM can only be assigned to a motor vehicle which is registered in the
name of the purchaser. The Certificate of Incorporation must be produced
immediately by the purchaser if a vehicle registration mark purchased is to
be registered under the name of a body corporate.
 
(4) The display of a PVRM on a motor vehicle should be in compliance with the
requirements stipulated in Schedule 4 of the Road Traffic (Registration and
Licensing of Vehicles) Regulations.
 
(5) Any change to the arrangement of letters, numerals and blank spaces of a
PVRM, i.e. single and two rows as auctioned, will not be allowed.
 
(6) The purchaser shall, within 12 months after the date of auction, apply to
the Commissioner for Transport for the PVRM to be assigned to a motor vehicle
registered in the name of the purchaser. If the purchaser fails to assign the
PVRM within 12 months, allocation of the PVRM will be cancelled and arranged
for re-allocation in accordance with the statutory provision without prior
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notice to the purchaser.
 
(7) In view of public health concerns, all persons entering the auction venue
will have to undergo on-theâ€‘spot body temperature checks arranged by the
TD. Any member of the public whose body temperature is higher than 37.5
degrees Celsius or who refuses to undergo a body temperature check will be
denied entry to the auction hall and the payment office. The TD also requests
all persons entering the auction hall and the payment office to wear masks
and clean their hands with alcohol-based sanitiser, and to wear masks
throughout the duration of the auction and payment process.
 
(8) In order to reduce the risk of the virus spreading, the TD will adjust
the distance between seats and the number of seats in the auction hall and
the payment office, and implement crowd-control measures. The TD also appeals
to the bidders to reduce the number of accompanying persons as far as
possible. Furthermore, the auctions in the morning and the afternoon will
each be divided into two sessions so as to shorten the duration of crowd
congregation. The first session of the morning auction will commence at
9.25am while the second session will begin no earlier than 10.30am. The first
session of the afternoon auction will commence at 2.25pm while the second
session will begin no earlier than 3.35pm. The auction venue will be
disinfected before the commencement of the second sessions. Interested
bidders may arrive at the auction venue in accordance with the time schedule
for the auction of vehicle registration marks.
 
(9) In order to more effectively assist the Department of Health in
epidemiological investigations and to protect the safety of members of the
public and employees, members of the public will be required to scan the
"LeaveHomeSafe" QR code or register their names, contact numbers and the date
and times of their visits before entering the auction venue (the auction hall
and the payment office). As a result of the arrangement, members of the
public are advised to remain patient as the waiting time for entering the
auction venue may be longer.
 
     "Upon completion of the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM, the purchaser will
be issued a receipt and a Certificate of Allocation of Personalised
Registration Mark. The Certificate of Allocation will serve to prove the
holdership of the PVRM. Potential buyers of vehicles bearing a PVRM should
check the Certificate of Allocation with the sellers and pay attention to the
details therein. For transfer of vehicle ownership, this certificate together
with other required documents should be sent to the TD for processing," the
spokesman added.
 
     For other auction details, please refer to the Guidance Notes – Auction
of PVRM, which is available at the department's licensing offices or can be
downloaded from its website, www.td.gov.hk.
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Public reminded not to burn wax, fly
sky lanterns, litter or gather
illegally at LCSD venues

Attention radio/TV announcers:

Please broadcast the following at suitable intervals:

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) reminds people to
keep places clean; not to burn wax or put lit candles on the ground, grass
pitches or beaches; not to throw glow sticks or other objects onto trees; and
not to fly sky lanterns while celebrating the Mid-Autumn Festival.

     People littering at LCSD venues such as parks and beaches are liable to
a penalty of $1,500, while the maximum penalty for burning wax, throwing
objects onto trees or flying sky lanterns is a fine of $2,000 and 14 days'
imprisonment.

     Also, the LCSD appealed to members of the public to comply with the
regulations on the prohibition of group gatherings of more than the number of
people as stipulated by the law, and observe the mask-wearing requirement in
public places at the department's venues during the Mid-Autumn Festival
holiday in order to reduce the chances of spreading the virus in the
community.

Study Subsidy Scheme for Designated
Professions/Sectors for 2022/23 cohort
announced

     The Government announced today (September 21) that the Study Subsidy
Scheme for Designated Professions/Sectors (SSSDP) will subsidise a total of 3
075 places in 44 undergraduate programmes of eight post-secondary
institutions for the cohort to be admitted in the 2022/23 academic year. 
 
     These 44 designated programmes fall under 10 disciplines that have been
identified as having keen manpower demand, namely architecture and
engineering, computer science, creative industries, financial technology,
health care, insurance, logistics, sports and recreation, testing and
certification, and tourism and hospitality.
 
     The above-mentioned designated programmes also include the four applied
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degrees selected for the Pilot Project on the Development of Applied Degree
Programmes. These applied degree programmes will have distinct and prominent
features that would differentiate them from other degree programmes.
Generally speaking, these programmes will have an applied focus blending
theory and practice, providing substantial internships and work-based
learning experience with strong industry involvement, thereby equipping
graduates with trade-recognised qualifications and preparing them for
specific trades and industries. There will also be a more flexible admission
requirement giving due regard to relevant factors apart from academic
results. 
 
     The programmes and number of subsidised places under the SSSDP are
determined by the Education Bureau (EDB) in consultation with relevant policy
bureaux and departments. Details of the participating institutions, the
programmes and the number of subsidised places are listed in the Annex.
 
     In the 2022/23 academic year, the annual subsidy amount for laboratory-
based programmes will be increased from $76,800 in the 2021/22 academic year
to $77,040, while that for non-laboratory-based programmes will be increased
from $44,100 to $44,240 according to the movement of the Composite Consumer
Price Index.
 
     The adjusted subsidy amounts are applicable to both new and continuing
eligible students. The subsidy is tenable for the normal duration of the
programmes concerned. Subsidised students will pay a tuition fee with the
subsidy applied. Students in need may still apply for student financial
assistance from the Student Finance Office of the Working Family and Student
Financial Assistance Agency in respect of the actual amount of tuition fee
payable.
 
     Allocation of the subsidised first-year intake places will mainly go
through the Joint University Programmes Admissions System to ensure that
eligible students are selected on a merit basis.
 
     The SSSDP was launched in the 2015/16 academic year to subsidise
students to pursue designated full-time locally accredited self-financing
undergraduate programmes in selected disciplines. The Scheme aims to achieve
the following objectives:
 
(1) To increase the supply of subsidised undergraduate places by leveraging
the supply of the self-financing post-secondary education sector;
 
(2) To nurture talent in support of specific industries with keen demand for
human resources;
 
(3) To encourage the self-financing post-secondary education sector to offer
programmes in selected disciplines that meet Hong Kong's social and economic
needs by providing targeted financial support; and
 
(4) To support the healthy and sustainable development of the self-financing
post-secondary education sector to complement the University Grants



Committee-funded sector in broadening and diversifying study opportunities.
 
     The scope of the SSSDP was expanded with effect from the 2019/20
academic year to benefit students enrolling in designated sub-degree
programmes. The relevant details for the 2022/23 cohort, including the
participating institutions, the sub-degree programmes, the number of
subsidised places, the subsidy amounts and more, will be announced in due
course. 
 
     For details of the SSSDP, please visit www.cspe.edu.hk/sssdp.
 
     The EDB launched the Pilot Project in December 2020 to gain experience
in the practical issues involved in the development of applied degree
programmes and to assess the implications for the higher education system as
a whole. Having assessed the proposals submitted by eligible self-financing
post-secondary institutions, the EDB has selected four degree programmes for
the Pilot Project. The selected institutions will develop applied degree
programmes by modifying the programme structure and curriculum of these
existing programmes. For details, please refer to the relevant press release
issued earlier: www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/202106/28/P2021062800464.htm.

Auction of traditional vehicle
registration marks to be held on
October 2

     The Transport Department (TD) today (September 21) announced that the
auction of traditional vehicle registration marks will be held on October 2
(Saturday) in Meeting Room N101, L1, New Wing, Hong Kong Convention and
Exhibition Centre, Wan Chai.

     "A total of 220 vehicle registration marks will be put up for public
auction. The list of marks has been uploaded to the department's website,
www.td.gov.hk," a department spokesman said.

     Applicants who have paid a deposit of $1,000 to reserve a mark for
auction should also participate in the bidding (including the first bid at
the reserve price of $1,000). Otherwise, the mark concerned may be sold to
another bidder at the reserve price.

     People who wish to participate in the bidding at the auction should take
note of the following important points:

(a) Successful bidders are required to produce the following documents for
completion of registration and payment procedures immediately after the
successful bidding:
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(i) the identity document of the successful bidder;
(ii) the identity document of the purchaser if it is different from the
successful bidder;
(iii) a copy of the Certificate of Incorporation if the purchaser is a body
corporate; and
(iv) a crossed cheque made payable to "The Government of the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region" or "The Government of the HKSAR". (For an
auctioned mark paid for by cheque, the first three working days after the
date of auction will be required for cheque clearance confirmation before
processing of the application for mark assignment can be completed.)
Successful bidders can also pay through the Easy Pay System (EPS). Payment by
post-dated cheques, cash or other methods will not be accepted.

(b) Purchasers must make payment of the purchase price through EPS or by
crossed cheque and complete the Memorandum of Sale of Registration Mark
immediately after the bidding. Subsequent alteration of the particulars in
the memorandum will not be permitted.

(c) A vehicle registration mark can only be assigned to a motor vehicle which
is registered in the name of the purchaser. The Certificate of Incorporation
must be produced immediately by the purchaser if a vehicle registration mark
purchased is to be registered under the name of a body corporate.

(d) Special registration marks are non-transferable. Where the ownership of a
motor vehicle with a special registration mark is transferred, the allocation
of the special registration mark shall be cancelled.

(e) The purchaser shall, within 12 months after the date of auction, apply to
the Commissioner for Transport for the registration mark to be assigned to a
motor vehicle registered in the name of the purchaser. If the purchaser fails
to assign the registration mark within 12 months, allocation of the mark will
be cancelled and arranged for re-allocation in accordance with the statutory
provision without prior notice to the purchaser.

(f) In view of public health concerns, all persons entering the auction venue
will have to undergo on-theâ€‘spot body temperature checks arranged by the
TD. Any member of the public whose body temperature is higher than 37.5
degrees Celsius or who refuses to undergo a body temperature check will be
denied entry to the auction hall and the payment office. The TD also requests
all persons entering the auction hall and payment office to wear masks and
clean their hands with alcohol-based sanitiser, and to wear masks throughout
the duration of the auction and payment process.

(g) In order to reduce the risk of the virus spreading, the TD will adjust
the distance between seats and the number of seats in the auction hall and
the payment office, and implement crowd-control measures. The TD also appeals
to the bidders to reduce the number of accompanying persons as far as
possible. Furthermore, the auctions in the morning and afternoon will each be
divided into two sessions so as to shorten the duration of crowd
congregation. The first session of the morning auction will commence at
9.25am while the second session will begin no earlier than 10.35am. The first
session of the afternoon auction will commence at 2.25pm while the second



session will begin no earlier than 3.40pm. The auction venue will be
disinfected before the commencement of the second sessions. Interested
bidders may arrive at the auction venue in accordance with the time schedule
for the auction of vehicle registration marks.

(h) In order to more effectively assist the Department of Health in
epidemiological investigations and to protect the safety of members of the
public and employees, members of the public will be required to scan the
"LeaveHomeSafe" QR code or register their names, contact numbers and the date
and times of their visits before entering the auction venue (the auction hall
and the payment office). As a result of the arrangement, members of the
public are advised to remain patient as the waiting time for entering the
auction venue may be longer.

     For other auction details, please refer to the Guidance Notes – Auction
of Vehicle Registration Marks, which can be downloaded from the department's
website, www.td.gov.hk.

https://www.td.gov.hk/en/home/index.html

